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Social Events: Events planned for August long weekend 
are; movie night, costume bike parade, dance, slime 
time, artisan  fair, touch football and baseball 
tournament. Event information is posted to the SLSR 
website and Facebook pages. 
 
Complaints/Concerns: Please direct any complaints or 
concerns to the Park Manager, Brian Lamb, in writing at 
slsmanager2@gmail.com. Complaints made verbally 
because of extenuating circumstances must be followed 
up by a written description (email acceptable) of the 
incident or event. A complaint form will be created that 
will be available outside the store and on our website. 
 
SLSR Logo Clothing: A new price list has been added to 
our website. Orders being taken for Hoodies and T-shirts! 
To view and order, see booklets available on our website, 
at the store front or from Karen B-12 and Robert A-19. 
Prices subject to change by supplier. 
 
Bike Riding: We love to see bikes being ridden in the 
park. Please ride bicycles in a safe manner and at safe 
speeds. Bike riding at night is prohibited and riding is not 
permitted around the perimeter of ponds or on 
playgrounds 
 
Guests Entering the Park: Owners are responsible to 
make arrangements to meet family and guests at the 
gate. The buzzer is meant for trades people and 
deliveries. 

 
Dogs: There have been numerous complaints regarding 
aggressive dogs. Please email the Park Manager, 
Brian Lamb, at slsmanager2@gmail.com, 
to report an aggressive dog. Campers also have the 
option of calling the Coastal Animal Control Services 
of BC at 1-888-754-1397 or email cacs@telus.net. 
Please see Rules and Regulations, Section 8. 
Resort Safety, Section 8.7. 
 
Waterslide: There is a reason why the waterslide is only 
open for 2 hours. While in operation a staff member is 
required at the top of the slide and a volunteer at the 
bottom. We are governed by regulations from VIHA. 
Brian Lamb is the only qualified operator. If the slide 
runs all day it would have to be closed after a few hours 
to perform mandated pool water testing. If he is on his 
day off, he has to come back to the park to perform the 
required testing. 
 
Board of Directors:  
President – Dave Clark Vice President – Teresa Nielsen 
Treasurer – Rob Scantlebury Secretary – Joanne Boomer 
Each section in the park has an elected representative 
on the Board of Directors. 
A Section – Ken Leahy  B Section – Justine Scott 
C Section – Petty Wong  D Section – Bill Mitchell 
E Section – Lottie Legros  F Section – Doug Hogg 
G Section – Duane Round 
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